
 
RESOLUTION 23-16 

 
A RESOLUTION RESTRICTING COMMERCIAL VEHICLE THROUGH 

TRAFFIC ANDERSON AVENUE BETWEEN HIGHWAY 165 AND 600 EAST.   
 
WHEREAS, municipal government has responsibility to 

provide for the health, safety, and welfare of its 
citizens; and 

 
WHEREAS, the Hyrum City Municipal Code Title 10 

(Vehicles and Traffic Ordinance) Section 10.18.020 
authorizes the City Council to restrict use of certain 
streets, and/or segments of streets, within the 
municipality by certain class, definition, or kind of 
traffic when such traffic, in the opinion of the governing 
body, poses a threat to other classes or kinds of traffic, 
pedestrians, or neighborhood residents; and 

 
WHEREAS, the Hyrum City Municipal Code Title 10 

(Vehicles and Traffic Ordinance) Section 10.18.020 defines 
commercial vehicles, agricultural vehicles, exempted 
vehicles, and through-traffic; and  

 
WHEREAS, the City Council, upon receiving has 

determined that commercial vehicle through-traffic poses a 
threat to other classes or kinds of traffic, pedestrians, 
or neighborhood residents on portions of Anderson Avenue; 
and 

 
WHEREAS, Hyrum City has other alternatives to re-route 

the commercial vehicle through-traffic around the 
residential neighborhood; and 

 
WHEREAS, Hyrum City determined that, the most viable 

truck route to access the commercial and industrial 
businesses is from Highway 101 through Hyrum to Highway 165 
or from Highway 101 to 300 North to 600 East and north to 
Highway 165 or the reverse direction; and 

 
WHEREAS, it is not the intention of the City Council 

to hinder or prevent commercial vehicles from making pick-
ups or deliveries to customers located within the 
restricted area and are thus exempted; and 

 
WHEREAS, it is not the intention of the City Council 

to hinder or prevent public services (transportation, solid 



waste, utility, fire, safety, etc.) from being provided to 
the residences of the neighborhood and are thus exempted; 
and 

 
WHEREAS, it is not the intention of the City Council 

to hinder or prevent agricultural vehicles from 
transporting grain or other livestock feed between the 
railroad and the feedlots and are thus exempted; and 

 
WHEREAS, Title 10 requires that all such restrictions 

be made by resolution. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of 

Hyrum City, Cache County, State of Utah, that commercial 
vehicle through-traffic as defined in Title 10 is hereby 
restricted and prohibited on Anderson Avenue between 
Highway 165 and 600 East; and 

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that commercial vehicle 

through-traffic is directed to utilize Highway 165 through 
Highway 101 or 600 East north to Highway 165. 

 
This resolution shall be effective upon adoption and 

the installation of the required No Through Commercial 
Traffic signs. 

 
ADOPTED AND PASSED by the Hyrum City Council this 3rd 

day of August, 2023. 
 
 

Hyrum City 
 
 
 
BY:__________________________ 
   Stephanie Miller 
   Mayor 
 
 
 

ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
__________________ 
Stephanie Fricke 



City Recorder 
 
Posted: ____________ 


